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To: Civil and Family Court Users

Dear Court User

Re: Modernisation of Face to Face Service Provision in the Civil and Family Courts 

During the summer period we have successfully implemented a programme of modifications to the provision of face to face services in our civil and family courts. These have been implemented without any significant issues being raised by our court users.
Now that the summer period has ended we have looked again at the services we provide on a face to face basis and propose to implement some permanent alterations in this area. 

The changes being proposed will allow us to increase efficiency in the processing of court work by ensuring that more of our resource is focused on getting this done quicker. They will also mean that your visits to the court office will be limited to only those that are absolutely essential therefore removing unneeded and wasted journeys. 
The changes we are making are in accordance with the Framework for the Provision of Front Office Services in the Civil Courts issued September 2008 and are being made with the agreement of the Designated Civil and Family Judges and the Delivery Director for this region.

I am therefore writing to advise you that with effect from <insert date> we plan to permanently change our face to face service provisions as follows:

<insert name of courts>

Urgent applications and work which require a face to face service from court staff and there is currently no alternative method will be dealt with on an appointment basis. Users will be required to contact the relevant court direct and obtain an appointment. These appointments will be available at various times however access to this service provision will be limited to only these classifications of work. 
Urgent applications are defined as an application or document which needs to be issued or seen by a member of the judiciary within 24 hours

Processes which may need to be dealt with in person are:

· Swearing Affidavits

· Collecting orders/papers for service following an urgent hearing 

· Swear Statutory Declarations 

· Attend order for questioning 

· Providing assistance to users who are unable to use alternative methods

(needs to be amended to set out local proposals) 

<insert names of courts>

Urgent applications will be dealt with at the following times: <insert proposed timings> although depending on your needs appointments can be made outside of these times. (needs to be amended to set out local proposals) 

Work which requires a face to face service from court staff will be dealt with at the following times <insert proposed timings>.(needs to be amended to set out local proposals) 

All Civil and Family Courts 

All the courts detailed above will no longer process routine work which does not require a face to face service provision and you will be diverted to the alternatives which are already in place such as on-line services, telephone, email and post.
Hearings will continue as normal.  Members of the public attending hearings will still have access to court staff, as necessary and we will provide a photocopying facility during this time for urgent matters. Court users will continue to be able to obtain leaflets and forms on site or via the Justice website as usual: http://www.justice.gov.uk/global/forms/hmcts/index.htm. 
These arrangements will not affect the courts’ ability to deal throughout the working day with any matters which should be dealt with immediately e.g. injunction applications. We would encourage you to continue to contact the court via e-mail or fax to alert us to any urgent matters so that we can then make the appropriate arrangements.

I welcome any thoughts you have on the proposals above and I ask that you contact me using the attached form by the <4 weeks form the date of the letter>.

<insert contact name and address with email>
<insert name of person/team collating responses>

<insert address for responses (including email address)>
Response to Proposals on Modernisation of Face to Face Service Provision in the Civil and Family Courts
In order for us to understand how these proposals might affect different groups of people we ask that you complete the information in this form when providing your responses. 

The personal data you provide will be treated in the strictest confidence and held securely. 

You may not receive a direct reply on the issues you have raised but they will be taken into account before any decision is made on the proposals outlined. 

	Name


	     


	Organisation

(If applicable)
	     


	Age
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 16 to 24
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

16 to 24           FORMCHECKBOX 

25 to 34         FORMCHECKBOX 
35 to 44


 FORMCHECKBOX 
 45 to 54
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

45 to 54
 FORMCHECKBOX 

55 to 64         FORMCHECKBOX 
65+
	 FORMCHECKBOX 



Disability: The Equality Act 2010 defines a disabled person as:

Someone who has a physical or mental impairment and the impairment has a substantial and long-term adverse effect on his or her ability to carry out normal day-to-day activities.

	Do you consider yourself to be disabled as defined in the Equality Act 2010?
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Yes
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 No

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Prefer not to say


	Comments 

(please outline your comments on the proposals here)
	     







